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General Information

Lunch Program
Old Text:

Lunch is available to students of grades one through four for a nominal cost. These are state-certified
type A meals which include milk. Menus are distributed monthly to the students and are published in
the local newspapers and on the WPS website. Lunches may be purchased on a daily basis. Lunches may
also be ordered and payment made on a weekly basis.

New Text:

Lunch is available to students of grades one through four for a nominal cost. These are state-certified
type A meals which include milk. Menus are distributed monthly to the students and are published in
the local newspapers and on the WPS website. Lunches may be purchased on a daily basis. Lunches may
also be ordered and payment made on a weekly basis. pPayment can be brought into the school or done
online via Meal Pay.

Rationale:

Added language to inform families of the option to pay for lunches online.



Field Trips

Old Text:










FIELD TRIPS

Field trips by student groups must have the approval of Building Principals and the Superintendent on a
form provided for this purpose. There shall be at least two chaperones for all field trips. There will be at
least one chaperone per 15 students on all field trips. In accordance with state law, all prospective
chaperones and volunteers shall sign a request form authorizing receipt by the district of all available
C.O.R.l. data from the criminal history systems board. Supervision of students is the ongoing
responsibility of those chaperoning the trip and will be maintained in a manner consistent with building
policy. Overnight trips must have the approval of the School Committee. First aid kits will be available
for field trips. Students who participate in a school sponsored field trip must have written approval from
the parent or guardian. The Building Principal will be responsible for informing parents in writing the
details of any school sponsored field trip, including the fact that students are providing transportation
with their own vehicles.

School field trips are an enjoyable and useful extension of our school program and all eligible students
are expected to participate. All school rules and regulations are in effect during a school trip. The
faculty and administration reserve the right to exclude from field trips students who have not met
academic and/or behavioral requirements this school year. If you are not allowed to participate in a
school trip, you must attend school that day and will be assigned necessary work. Any adult wishing to
serve as a chaperone must have an approved CORI application on file with the district.

While on a school trip you are reminded that you must:
1. Obey and follow all bus transportation rules
2. Stay with your assigned group and chaperones
3. Pay attention to the program presented and the instructions/information given by the tour guides
4. Be on your best behavior

Rationale:

To align to the language in the Middle School Handbook.



